
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – October 2, 2007 

  
Call to Order of the October 2, 2007, Meeting 
Chairman Wotkowski called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:30 at the 
Hollidaysburg Area Senior High School. Present were: Raymond Wotkowski, Alberta Ake, 
Kenneth Bussard, Ralph Cecere, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, Charles Glasser, Donald 
Hosterman, Kim Hubler, Michael Hudak, Gary Jubas, Thomas Kakabar, Norman Krumenacker, 
Vince Nedimyer, James Price, Dean Rossi and Kenneth Salem. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Vince Nedimyer and Thomas Kakabar, the minutes of the September 11, 2007 
meeting were approved.  
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Donald Hosterman, the Committee unanimously approved the 
September 2007 Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by Kenneth Bussard and Michael Hudak, the Committee approved the audit report 
presented by Thomas Orr from Young, Oakes, Brown and Company, P.C.  
 
On a motion by Ralph Cecere and James Price, the Committee approved to compensate the 
District 6 secretary for her time and involvement in preparing for the District 6 audit. 
 
Sportsmanship 
Good sportsmanship is something that is taught, modeled and reinforced.    
Michael Hudak and Kath Getz reviewed the below-listed disqualification forms.   
 
B Soc  Somerset  coach  unsporting comments and behavior 
FB Blacklick player elbow to head  
JvFB Somerset player fighting 
JvFB Forest Hills player fighting 
JvFB Bishop McCort player kicking opponent 
G Soc Hollidaysburg player violent conduct 
B Soc Indian Valley player unsporting actions 
B Soc Bald Eagle Area player violent conduct 
B Soc Tyrone player serious foul 
G Soc Somerset player violent conduct 
G Soc  Central Mountain player slap on opponent’s head 
FB Claysburg Kimmel player fighting 
B Soc Bishop Carroll player threw opponent to ground 
JH Soc Johnstown coach abusive language 
 
On a motion by David Crumrine and Norman Krumenacker, Chairman Wotkowski will write a 
letter to Somerset High School regarding their disqualifications. 
 
Eligibility Hearings  
On a motion by Vince Nedimyer and Charles Glasser, William Garcia, transferring from Warner 
Robbins High School in Georgia was granted eligibility to participate in football at State 
College, based on Article 6, Section 4C, with a vote of 17-0. 
 



On a motion by James Price and Michael Hudak eligibility was granted to Alex Kantner, 
transferring from Bishop McCort to participate in cross country and track and field at Richland, 
based on Article 6, Section 4C, with a vote of 15-0-2, Kenneth Salem and Gary Jubas abstained. 
 
Information 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Donald Hosterman, the Committee nominated Vince Chairman 
as the Vice-Chairman for the District 6 Committee. 
 
The following schools were fine $100.00 for failure to attend the Mandatory Rules Meeting for 
football:  Conemaugh Valley High School, Central High School and Bishop Carroll. 
 
Vince Nedimyer would like to remind the District 6 schools of the Single A football meeting that 
is schedule for October 28th at 10:00 at the Altoona Field House and the Double AA & AAA 
schedule for November 4th at 10:00 at the Altoona Field House.  If you have any questions please 
contact Vince Nedimyer. 
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
On a motion by David Crumrine and Kathy Getz, the following students have a JI VISA and are 
approved to participate in sports: 
 Filippo Fabris   Westmont   Italy 
 Marlies Rachow  Altoona   Germany 
 Anna Ege   Southern Huntingdon  Norway 
 Emika Mizuno   Southern Huntingdon  Japan 
 Eugenia Napandensky  Tyrone    Argentina 
 Damaris Drechsler  Bishop McCort  Germany 
 Donghee Koh   Bishop Guilfoyle  Korea 
 Seung Soo Choi  Bishop Guilfoyle  Korea 
 Youssef Girgis  Altoona   Egypt 
 Andre Souza   Central Mountain  Brazil 
   
The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on  
Wednesday, November 7, 2007, at the Hollidaysburg Area Senior High School at 3:30 PM. 
  
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Sherry Montgomery   
                   Sherry Montgomery 
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 


